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Addison Gardens Allotments SPRING NEWSLETTER No.  8 March 2011
After such a cold and snowbound winter the weather in the past couple of weeks has at last improved and the first signs of spring are upon us.  More and more members are venturing out to prepare their plots and get their ground ready for the first.plantings.

Following last year’s plot inspections eight underused plots were made available for reletting and all now have new tenants.  On behalf of all members of our association I would like to welcome the new plotholders to Addison Gardens Allotments and hope that they will have an enjoyable and bountiful time working their plots.  There are some helpful hints for getting started on the Association’s website www.agaa.org.uk as well as links to the main seed and plant retailers and other guidance websites such as Garden Organic and RHS Grow Your Own. You will also find the Association’s Constitution and Rules on the site together with a calendar of important events. In addition a good and practical guide for those in their early stages of allotment gardening is `The Allotment Book` by Andi Clevely (Collins). If anyone needs further advice on what to grow or how to manage their plots then committee members, or indeed other plotholders, are often willing to help.  .

The committee would like to remind all plotholders that the allotment rules require that 50% of your plot(s) should be properly cultivated by the end of the first year of a tenancy, and at least 75% in subsequent years.  There will be an inspection of plots during the summer so that potential problems can be identified and encouragement can be given where necessary.

Following decisions taken at the last AGM there have been a number of work party weekends in the autumn and winter during which a composting toilet (the first on a Kingston allotment) has been built at the edge of the woodland in the upper field; an opening has been made to directly connect the two allotment fields (with a gate imminent); proper paths have been created, and abandoned plots were cleared.

On behalf of the committee I would like to thank everyone who helped at these work parties (and on other days), and if you have not yet helped then I am sure the opportunity will arise again this year.  Remember that as a self managed allotment site we can achieve more for the benefit of all our members if everyone can offer just a bit of spare time for the common cause.

To celebrate all our achievements there will be an official opening of the composting toilet on Sunday 3 April at 3.30 pm.  Dame Jacqueline Wilson (children’s author and former laureate) will be doing the honours before we all enjoy tea and cake on the communal lawn.  Everyone is welcome (please bring a cake if you can) and let us hope the weather is good. 

Because of the late Easter, the spring holidays and the Royal Wedding, this year’s AGM will be slightly later than normal. The AGM will be held on Sunday 8 May at 4pm in St John`s Parish Hall, Grove Lane and all members are encouraged to attend.

Behind the scenes, Phil Hughes and his environmental sub-committee have been looking at how we can make our site more attractive and encourage bio-diversity. They have produced an excellent and substantial report with lots of ideas and this will be sent to all members shortly so we can discuss it at the AGM. One of their recommendations is for tree/hedge planting around the perimeter of the site, particularly in the wood on the upper field. We still have a large number of small trees which we acquired last year and to this end Phil’s committee are proposing a short tree planting session on Saturday morning, 26 March from 11.00. All members are welcome to attend.
Last year we successfully ran a plant exchange and propose to do so again this year.  A table will be set up on the upper field car park where you can leave any surplus plants (please label them) and maybe pick up some others.  

Remember that you will find copies of the NSALG magazine `Allotment and Leisure Gardener` to borrow in the two communal sheds.  There are many useful and interesting articles in the magazine, which you are welcome to take home to read before returning it to the shed.

Tim and Fay Hart on the upper field requested permission to keep some chickens on their plot and the committee agreed.  They now have two rescued chickens (the foxes have not got them yet!) which are happily laying more than an egg per day.  Well done Tim, Fay and the chickens.

Last year RBK Environmental Health received a complaint about bonfire smoke drifting towards the adjoining houses.  Please make sure that when you have a bonfire the material is dry and the wind is from the South-West (ie blowing away from the houses).  Please see RBK advice at http://www.kingston.gov.uk/eg14_domestic_bonfires-3.pdf.

Please help yourselves freely to as much wood chippings as you need.  If you wish to join the manure scheme (which runs from October to September in the following year) please pay me £5 directly. This will entitle you to 30/40 barrows annually. 

I wish everyone a good growing season.

Karol Smal   

Chairman   

On behalf of the AGAA Committee

